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				[bookmark: _GoBack]New process for small business energy exemptions
As of January 1, 2019, small businesses will be required to request an energy exemption certificate online through MassTaxConnect. Businesses will no longer file on paper with Form ST-13. Current 2018 exemptions have already been automatically extended through March 31, 2019. No further action is required of the business to receive the extension. More information is available on the DOR website.
 
New Schedule FCI – deemed repatriation of income
We frequently get asked about repatriation of income when it comes to federal tax reform. Some business corporations will be required to file a new MA Schedule FCI (Foreign Corporation Income) with their tax returns to report pro rata share of foreign corporation income. Take a look at the draft schedule.  You can also take a look at the new webpage on the implications of federal tax reform. Information will be added as it becomes available.
                                                                                                             
Low income taxpayer clinics – DOR to issue grants
In 2016, legislation authorized DOR to issue grants for low income taxpayer clinics to assist taxpayers with Massachusetts tax issues like collection matters, abatements and appeals to the ATB. The most recent budget funded the grants and DOR will accept grant applications for review. Applications were recently posted on COMMBUYS, the state’s procurement website.
 
Changes coming for sending large files to DOR
Approximately 1,500 large businesses that currently transfer bulk files to DOR (generally W-2, 1099, liquor wholesaler and bank data) will see an upgrade likely before the end of this year. A communication about the new process will be sent directly to all businesses currently on record for transferring files. The communication will provide details for complying with the transfer of files using the new file transfer portal, and timing for when it will be available. Additionally, there will be changes to the way data files can be uploaded on MassTaxConnect, which will be covered in the communication as well.
 
Message from the Massachusetts Health Connector – Stay Covered
The Health Connector has launched a campaign to reduce confusion among Massachusetts residents and businesses.  The state continues to have an individual health care mandate, which should not be confused with the elimination of individual penalties associated with the Affordable Care Act starting in 2019.  Individuals who do not have insurance in 2019 may still have to pay a penalty under state law. You can find more information on the Massachusetts Health Connector website.
 
If you missed a prior DOR News issue, you can always find it
on the Tax Professionals page.
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